
 

 

Auburn Village Crier 

             Editor: Patricia Rousseau 

             603-483-5052 ext.100 

 

Crier e-mail: townhall@townofauburnnh.com 

Deliberative Session Info 
 

The Deliberative Session of the 
annual Town Meeting,             

followed by the School District 
Deliberative Session will both 

be held Saturday, February 2, 
2019 starting at 9:00 AM at 
the Auburn Village School, with 

a snow date of Saturday,        
February 9, 2019. 

 

 

3rd Knights of Columbus Drive 
pg16                                             
3rd Souper Bowl Of Caring 
pg17                                      
10th&24th Yoga With Animals 
pg15                                           
10th Knights of Columbus 
Drive pg16                                        

 

 
  

 

Monday’s Boys Scouts Meet 
pg8                                       
18th Presidents’ Day/ Town 
Hall is Closed!! 

Edition 
2019 

 

Tuesday’s Storytime pg12          
12th Romantic Habits of Ani-
mals pg15                                   
19th Full Moon Hike pg15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6th Evening Book Club pg12      
12th Chocolate: The Secret In-
dulgence pg12                       
13th Day Book Club pg12 

 

Thursday’s Massabesic Seniors 
Meet pg6                      

               

                Happy Valentines! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday’s Knitting & Crochet 
pg12 

  

 

2nd Deliberative Session pg1&3 
2nd STEM pg12                         
2nd Winter Bird Walk pg15        
2ndAnimal Tracking pg15           
2nd Knights of Columbus Drive 
pg16                                       
2nd&16th Longmeadow 
Church Breakfast pg17           
9th Winter Carnival pg1&4         
9th Cookbook Club pg12           
9th Knights of Columbus Drive 
pg16                                            
16th Deed Research Presenta-
tion pg10                              
16th AHA Monthly Open 
House pg10                                    
16th Storytime: Feed The Birds 
pg12                                            
16th Remarkable Animals pg15                                     
23rd Lego Free Play pg12              

March Dates Inside! 

Winter Carnival 

February 9, 2019 

4pm-7pm 



 

 

As we look forward to the coming year and beyond, the Board of Selectmen was able to take some time 
in mid-December to participate in a facilitated workshop meeting intent on identifying goals for the Town 
during the coming year. 

This was the third consecutive year the Board has participated in a goal setting process to help focus 
attention on major items of attention and interest. 

Part of this process involved looking at the four goals identified for activity in 2018 and gauging what 
level of success was achieved.  A quick recap of 2018 includes: 
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Auburn Town Hall News 
A Sustained Focus for 2019 

• Focus on potential economic 
development efforts to bring 
either water and/or sewer   
service to areas on By-Pass 
28 and/or the Wellington       
Business Park off            
Rockingham Road, and to  
develop and promote a     
positive economic               
development culture for      
Auburn.                                  
This had been acknowledged 
to be a long-term goal that will 
take many years to achieve.  
Some success was achieved 
in examining the south end of 
Town for water development, 
while the potential for a      
natural gas line through the 
Route 101 corridor has       
formally been proposed.  But 
a proposed zoning       
amendment to expand the           
commercial zone adjacent to 
Exit 2 was turned down by the 
voters.   

• Study and examine the future 
of the Parks and Recreation 
function in Auburn to           
determine how they should be 
structured and operated   
moving forward.                  
Through a multi-level effort of 
hosting several focus group 
discussions, conducting a 
community-wide survey and 
holding a large facilitation 
meeting, input was gained to 
have Parks & Recreation    
remain a predominately      
volunteer operation supported 
by Town staff.  Steps have 
been taken to give the       
Recreation Coordinator   
budgeting and purchasing          
authority, as well as            
supervision for part-time    
employees.  A recreation   
Revolving Fund was also    
approved by voters to help 
self-fund recreation programs 
and activities. 

• Infrastructure improvements 
including potential garage & 
storage building on the Safety 
Complex property and        
improved storage capacity for 
Parks & Recreation.          
During 2018, this continued to 
be a work in progress with a 
new review committee        
established and a general 
consensus for the need for a 
small addition and renovation 
to the Safety Complex to meet 
the needs of the Police       
Department is the best       
approach.  A smaller separate 
storage facility for Parks & 
Recreation would still need to 
be considered.  The potential 
of these projects have been 
pushed back to 2020 – 2022. 

• Redesign the Town-wide budget process to 
provide the Board of Selectmen and Budget 
Committee with an entire Town budget        
proposal prior to the beginning of the budget 
process.                                                             
This was accomplished in 2018 which enabled 
the Selectmen and Budget Committee to see 
the big picture of the entire Town budget      
before meeting individually with each            
department for their specific requests.  The 
process needs some refining, but was         
generally helpful in completing the FY 2019 
budget proposal. 

 

 

The Board has just received and published a     
formal document detailing their thoughts and    
discussions for the goal setting for 2019, which 
has been shared with department heads, boards 
and committees, and the public as a whole.  We 
are pleased to indicate in general the three main 
goals our Board identified for our collective efforts 
in 2019. 
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IT’S DOG LICENSING TIME AGAIN! 

 

All dogs need to be re-licensed  every 

year by April 30 

The 2019 dog tags are             

  orange colored. 

See the dog licensing link at 

www.auburnnh.us 

2019 BOAT DECALS ARE        
AVAILABLE! 

You can register your boat at the Town 
Clerk’s office. 

*The town gets an additional $5.00 fee to 
process boats for the State. 

Monday 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM 

Wednesday & Thursday   8:00 AM - 2:00 
PM 

Friday 8:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 

Remember:  When you complete your 
boat registration in town, the town fees 
collected will remain in  Auburn, other-

wise they go to          the State. 

• Development of the south end 
of Auburn along By-Pass 28 
including the potential of the 
provision of water to the area.  
Propose potential zoning 
amendments to encourage 
development.  And re-
authorize the Auburn          
Development Authority to   
develop innovative ideas and 
practices to expand          
commercial development in 
and around Town to expand 
the tax base. 

• Continue effort to develop a 
sound plan for the addition to 
the Safety Complex to        
address long-term needs of 
the Police Department. In   
addition to developing a      
solution to resolving storage 
issues for Parks and         
Recreation.  

 

 

 

 

 

• Explore and develop plans for 
the digitizing of Town Records 
to meet modern legal     
standards for records storage, 
in addition to working to    
minimize need for physical 
storage space.  

 

As we move forward in 2019, we 
are optimistic these are goals that 
can be worked on and achieved 
or at least moved forward during 
the next 12 months. 

For the first time, the annual Deliberative Sessions of Town Meeting and School District Meeting will be 
held on the same day.  The Town Meeting will be held on Saturday, February 2nd at 9 AM at the Au-
burn Village School.  The Deliberative Session of the Auburn School District will immediately follow the 
Town Meeting on February 2

nd
.  

 

Happy New Year! James Headd                              Richard Eaton 

                             Keith Leclair 
 

                Auburn Board of Selectmen  

Town and School District Deliberative Sessions on February 2nd  

http://www.auburnnh.us
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December and January were busy months for our Massabesic Seniors.  We 
started the month by making “goody bags” for our members and friends who 
are unable to come to our meetings.  We pulled out our recipes and mixing 
bowls and made cookies and other treats for 12 baskets to be delivered for 

Christmas time. 

Then came our Christmas party at the Auburn Tavern. We enjoyed great food, 

friends and a spirited Yankee swap. 

The Seniors want to thank the children and teachers of Tiny Tots. They came to 
our meeting and treated us to a “Christmas concert”. The little ones were so 
cute and we sang along with a few songs. We also appreciate the Parks and 
Recreation Department and all the helpers for the delicious Senior Dinner 

served at the Longmeadow Church.  It was enjoyed by all who attended. 

On a sad note, we lost Jackie one of our treasured members after a short ill-

ness.  We will miss her bright smile. 

We have many plans for 2019. We hope you will join us at Longmeadow Church 

every Thursday at 1pm. 

Massabesic Seniors 
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Great coverage, great rates?  Why choose, we have both! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tonya Smith, CISR 

AVS graduate and Auburn resident 

 

 

Knowledge you can trust,  people you can rely on! 

Office: 668-3311 Email: Tonya@wizinsurance.com 

• Home, and Auto  

• Snowmobiles   

• Recreational Vehicles 

• Motorcycle 

• Umbrella  

• Tenant Occupied 

• Vacant Homes 

• Business 

mailto:Tonya@wizinsurance.com
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Troop 127 has started 
the year off with a 
bang with going to 
skyzone for their year-
ly holiday party and 
yankee swap. The 
jumpy 2 hour trip to 
sky zone  ended with 
the pizza party and 
Yankee swap. A fun 
time was had by every 
scout and parent 

 

Thank everyone for the 
successful tree drive last 
month as we collected 
over 30 trees for the win-
ter carnival. Troop 127 us-
es these donations to help 
fund fun Troop  activities 
like summer camp or cam-

pouts in general. 

 

On the 19th of January, 3 
cub scouts from pack 127 
joined our troop, they are 
a welcome addition. The 
troop looks  forward 
teaching the new boy 
scouts about the basics of 
boy scouting  and teach-

ing them many useful 
merit badges. 

 

Watch the Auburn   
Community Group on 
Facebook and future   
Crier articles for            
upcoming fundraising 
activities that we are 
planning for the fall 
and early winter. 

Troop 127 meets Monday 
nights 6:30 at Longmead-
ow Church.  Please visit 
our website if you are          
interested in coming to a           
meeting.                               

http://
auburn127.mytroop.us 

Boy Scouts Troop 127 

http://auburn127.mytroop.us
http://auburn127.mytroop.us
http://auburn127.mytroop.us
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Moving On & Moving Up - Cub Scout Pack 127 Holds Annual Blue 

and Gold Celebration 
 

Cub Scout Pack 127’s annual Blue and Gold Banquet held in January was a well-

attended and fun event. Each den leader presented their scouts with belt loops, pins, 

patches, and awards they had earned to move up in rank; there were smiles all around! 

After dinner and dessert, the scouts performed creative skits to keep the audience enter-

tained. 

 

Arrows Shining Bright 
The highlight of the evening was the five Webelo II Scouts (AOLs) receiving the Arrow 

of Light award, the highest rank a Cub Scout can earn. Congratulations to Colby Geddes, 

William Kadlec, Michael Lafond, Olivia Baker, and Ryan Baker who with this award also 

“bridged over” to local troops, including Auburn Troop 127 and Manchester Troop 135.  

 

In scouting we develop good citizenship, personal responsibility, life skills, and leadership 

with a heavy dose of fun and fresh air. Over the years our AOLs have learned that being 

a scout is not about something your parents tell you to do or something you do for one 

season. They have learned that a scout is someone who can be counted on to help oth-

ers, someone whose respect has been earned, and someone who lives by the 12 points of 

the Scout Law.  They know to ask themselves, “Have I done my best?”  We are blessed 

to have these kids growing within our community! Den leader Mike Kadlec has enjoyed 

the privilege of guiding these young people since they began their scouting experience. 

“Being these scouts’ den leader for the past five years and watching them grow up to be 

young outstanding people has truly been an honor. I hope to see them continue in Scouts 

all the way to Eagle.” 

 

Scout Leaders Recognized 
There was a passing of the Cub Master baton. Tom Baker has served in this capacity for 

the past four years. His dedication to the Cub Scout oath – instilling honor, integrity, and 

character, assisting with the organized pack events, and for everything else he has done to 

ensure the continued success of Pack 127, will not be forgotten. Tom ceremoniously 

handed the reins over to Mike Kadlec who will assume this role and continue to assist 

Pack 127 in the coming years. 

 

The event also recognized Janice Baker, Treasurer; Stacey Melendy, Committee Chair-

person; and Mike Kadlec, AOL Den Leader and Assistant Cub Master, who are retiring 

from their posts, for their tireless contributions to Cub Scout events and activities over the 

years.   
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AVS PTA Reflections Art Contest 
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News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars® 
 

SCHOLARSHIPS ARE OPEN! 

 

Did you Know... 

 

1. Many post secondary schools offer additional funds or matching funds if you receive a 
scholarship from Dollars for Scholars? You can check with your school's financial aid     
office and see if they are a Collegiate Partner. 

2. Our scholarships are open to Auburn high school seniors, current college students,    
vocational students, home schooled students and adult students? 

3. The only financial records required for our applications are the final F.A.F.S.A. family 
contribution numbers? We do not see any personal income information. 

4. Every applicant is considered for ALL of our scholarships; regardless of each        
scholarship preference? All applications can also be submitted for Scholarship America's® 
scholarship opportunities. 

5. All applications are reviewed anonymously and scored based on the national                
organization's numeric system? 

6. Scholarship decisions are made anonymously by our board members, town leaders, 
teachers and donors after the April 30th deadline?  

To begin the application process visit our web site: 

Auburn.dollarsforscholars.org 

 

Feel free to contact us with any questions 

Good Luck 

Mary Hrubiec, president 
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Yoga with the Animals 
Sundays, Feb 10, Feb 24, 5:30-7 pm 
Cost: $20/person 
Leaders: Kara O’Connell or Felicia Ja-
strzebski, certified yoga instructors 
Enjoy a 1 hour yoga class in our live 
animal room, surrounded by frogs, tur-
tles, and chirping crickets!  After class, 
we’ll take out some of our center’s live 
turtles for you to touch and hold.  Bring 
your own mat; turtles are provided! 
Handicap accessible. 
 
Winter Bird Walk 
Sat, Feb 2, 10-11:30am Cost: $10 M/
$15 NM; $25 M/$30 NM Families 
Leader: Jocelyn Duffy, NHA naturalist 
Winter is a great time to get into bird-
ing. Easier visibility (no leaves!) and 
fewer species (those hardy souls that 
overwinter in New Hampshire) help 
ease you into the great sport of bird-
watching. We'll spend some time inside 
discussing binoculars and a few keys to 
bird identification, then head outside to 
see who we can find. Add to your en-
joyment of the visitors to your backyard 
feeder and participate in the Great Back-
yard Bird Count. Bring your binoculars 
and come dressed for the weather.  Ages 
10+, please. 

Animal Tracking Workshop 
Sat, Feb 2, 1-2:30 Cost: $10 M/$15 NM 
Individuals; $25 M/$30 NM Families 
Leader: Angie Krysiak, NHA Massa-
besic Program Director 
Ever see tracks in the snow and wonder 
who made them?  We’ll watch a slide 
show to learn the basics of tracking, 
then head out to the trails to see what 
tracks, scat, and other signs of wildlife 
we can find.  Dress for the weather!  All 
ages welcome. 
 
Romantic Habits of Animals   
Tues, Feb 12, 7-9pm Cost: $10 M/$15 
NM Individuals 
Leader: Kelly Dwyer, expert birder and 
NH 2018 Environmental Educator of 
the Year.   
Warm up to Valentine’s Day by learn-
ing about the courtship behaviors of 

some of our native animals.  Many 
mammals and birds spend February and 
the coming months finding mates 
through a variety of interesting calls, 
behaviors, and habits, some of which 
are fascinating to observe.  Refresh-
ments provided and yes, there will be 
chocolate!  Adults only, please.  Handi-
cap accessible. 
 
Remarkable Reptiles-with LIVE ani-
mals 
Sat, Feb 16, 1-2 Cost: $8 M/$10 NM 
Individuals; $20 M/$25 NM Families 
Leader: Angie Krysiak, NHA Massa-
besic Program Director 
Come and learn about the various rep-
tiles that call NH home, then hold or 
touch some of Massabesic’s live ambas-
sador animals!  We’ll show off a num-
ber of native turtle species, as well as 
our (very docile!) Ball Pythons.  Admis-
sion fee helps cover the cost of our ani-
mal care. All ages welcome. Handicap 
accessible. 
 
Full Moon Hike 
Tuesday, Feb 19, 7-9pm Cost: $10 M/
$15 NM Individuals, $20M/$30 NM 
Families 
Leader: Jake King , Thrive Outdoors 
Come celebrate the full moon with a 
nighttime hike to Battery Point.  Join 
Jake King with Thrive Outdoors for the 
hike, a campfire, hot cocoa, marshmal-
lows and a telescope for some moon and 
star-gazing before the hike.  Bring your 
own snowshoes or rent a pair of ours for 
$5. 
 

Snowshoe Rentals!  
Wednesday through Saturday between 9 
am and 2 pm (with a minimum of 6” of 
snow cover) 
Cost: $8 M / $10 NM dollars per pair 
Enjoy nature in winter at the Massabesic 
Audubon Center as you trek the trails on 
snowshoes!  Limited pairs available for 
little children.  Call to reserve if bring-
ing a large party. 
 

HOMESCHOOL/PRESCHOOL 

PROGRAMS 
Wednesdays, 10-11:30 am.  Cost: $12 
M/$15 NM (per child/parent pair) 
Pre-registration required for all classes.  
Call us at 668-2045 or visit http://
www.nhaudubon.org/learn/ to register 
online. Classes continue to June!  Check 
out our website for details. 
 

Wee Wonders- ages 4-6 
Leader: Kim Murphy and Iris Fischer-
McMorrow 
Discover the changing seasons through 
hands-on activities, songs, crafts, sto-
ries, and outdoor discovery!  Parents are 
required to stay and encouraged to par-
ticipate. Please dress to be outside and 
wear appropriate footwear.  
 

Feb 13-Life Under Ice:  Fish, frogs 
and turtles spend their winter under 
ice. Who else might we find in this 
wintery water world? How do they 
survive? Explore this hidden world 
under the ice, and meet a few of the 
animals that spend their winter 
there! 

Junior Explorers- ages 7-12 
Leader: Paula Chouinard and Linden 
Rayton, NHA Naturalists 
Parents are encouraged to stay and par-
ticipate. Please dress to be outside! Pre-
registration required for all classes.  
 

Feb 13-Life Under the Snow and 
Ice: What is happening under that 
ice and snow? Discover New 
Hampshire’s native species that 
hunker down for the long New 
England winter. Fish, amphibians, 
reptiles, mammals-learn how they 
adapt to survive the winter. 

 

SCHOOL VACATION CAMP - Feb 
25-Mar 1 
Let you kid have some natural fun!  

We’ll teach them about nature and wear 

them out with fresh air and activities.  

Registration on-line at 

www.nhaudubon.org 

Audubon Massabesic Center  
Pre-registration is required for all programs 

http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/
http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/
http://www.nhaudubon.org


 

 

Mass Schedule: 

Sat – 4:00 pm 

Sun – 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri – 7:00 am 

St. Peter Roman Catholic Church 

Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor 

567 Manchester Rd. 

603-623-5429 

www.stpeteraub.org 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Drive for the Manchester Battered Women’s Shelter:  

February 2-3 and February 9-10. See our website (www.stpeteraub.org) for a list of 
items that are needed at the shelter. Donations can be left on the back porch of the rec-
tory. 

 

Baptism or Marriage: For information on scheduling a Baptism or Marriage, please con-
tact Fr. Michael Gendron at 603-623 -5429, ext. 1. 

 

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  The Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults (RCIA) is a ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Cath-
olic faith, and growing in their relationship with God.  If you have never been baptized, 
have been baptized in another Christian tradition, or were baptized Catholic but have not 
received the sacraments of First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, and are interested in 
learning more about the Catholic faith, please contact Jake Linxweiler, Director of RCIA 
at 483-5571, or the parish office at stpeteraub@comcast.net. 
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Longmeadow Serves! 

Longmeadow Congre-

gational Church, United 
Church of Christ sends greet-

ings and  invites you to join 
us in worship at 4 Wilson’s 
Crossing Road in Auburn as 

together we worship the God 
who is Still Speaking.  We 
come together for worship on 

Sunday mornings at 9:30 
with Christian Education for 

children and child care avail-
able at the same time.  

The cold weather is 

definitely upon us but you 
will always find a warm wel-

come at Longmeadow. In 
February young people of our 
church plan to participate in 

our eighth annual       
Souper Bowl of Caring.  On 

Sunday, February 3, 2019, 

140 million Americans will 
tune into the Super Bowl 

football game. There will be 
food and fun for many people 
watching the game.  At the 

same time, there will be peo-
ple struggling to feed them-
selves and their families for 

the day.  And so after wor-
ship on Super Bowl Sunday, 

our young people will be serv-
ing delicious soup they have 
made themselves, asking only 

a donation, with all proceeds 
going to local food pantries. 

Encouraged by the 
success of previous efforts, 
our Missions Committee is 

once more organizing a pro-
ject we call Scarves in the 

Park.  We will be accepting 

donations of handmade 
scarves (any color, any style, 
long enough for an adult to 

wear, that is 4-5 feet long) 
which we plan to deliver next 

winter to parks where we 
know that homeless people 
gather and to offer them with 

our love, no strings attached.  
If you would like to join our 
efforts, please contact Pastor 

Ruth (phone number below) 
who will be glad to pick them 

up from you or you can 
speak to any of the volun-
teers at our Community 

Breakfasts. We have recently 
received a new, generous do-
nation of yarn for this pro-

ject.  If you would like to par-
ticipate, let us know and we 

will be delighted to provide 
you with yarn.   
 Community Office 

Hours: Pastor Ruth holds of-
fice hours out in the commu-

nity on Wednesdays from 11-
1:00, and is available to 
speak with anyone during 

that time. In February, she 
will be at Dunkin Donut’s at 

exit 2 off Route 101.  The lo-

cation may change through-
out the year, please see our 

Facebook page for location or 
call the church office. 

And as the winter pro-

gresses, you’ll find no warmer 
welcome than at our      
Community Breakfasts, 

held on the first and third 
Saturday of each month, 6:30

-10:00 a.m. in our Fellowship 
Hall.  For just $6.00 for 
adults, $3.00 for children, 

you can enjoy not only an all-
you-can-eat delicious meal 

but also the joy of time with 
your wonderful Auburn 
friends and neighbors.   

We of the Longmeadow 
Congregational Church, UCC 
wish to all our brothers and 

sisters in Auburn warm 
homes and hearts this win-

ter.  In the United Church of 
Christ, we are called to      
“Be The Church” and reach 

out to and support our neigh-
bors in Auburn and around 
the world.  If you are looking 

for a church home, we would 
love to have you join us in 

worship and service.  Our 
church is growing and there 
is always a place for you at 

the table.  If you have any 
questions, please contact our 

Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 
483-2907.  “Friend” us on 
Facebook https://

www.facebook.com/groups/
Longmeadow/ 
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AUBURN FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
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News From The Auburn PD 
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It’s COOKIE TIME!  Yes it’s the time 
of year Girl Scouts will be walking around 
your neighborhoods, at local stores and 
even at voting day on 3/12 at AVS.  All 
cookie flavors still just $5 per box so pick 
up a few of your favorites this year before 
they are gone at the end of March. (Did 
you know they freeze well?!)  

Girl Scout Troop 59007 is Auburn’s 
newest troop.  They are a group of 15 
fantastic Kindergarten girls who are just 
getting started in their Girl Scout      
journey.  They have kicked off the year 
learning about all the parts of the Girl Scout Law including being honest and fair, 
friendly and helpful, considerate and caring, courageous and strong.  They also had a 
meeting to learn about talking to customers about cookies for their very first cookie 
season.  Here are a few pictures of the fun they are having while learning new skills.  

Girl Scout Troop 59007 
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PAID POLITICAL AD 








